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Air Quality Division 
Detroit Office 

This letter is in response to a violation notice dated October 411
\ 2013 regarding fugitive 

dust ·at the 25435 Outer Dr. site. In reference to the notice, OLE has determined that the 
fugitive dust in question is being tracked on to the road by trucks leaving the site. We 
have decided that the best way to remedy the fugitive material with the onset of winter is 
to contract a street sweeping company to clean not only the paved driveway section of the 
site, but also the area of the road on Outer Dr. prior to our entrance continuing past our 
entrance where the area of concern has been noted, both by yourself and our operations 
manager on site. The street sweeping will be maintained year round and should eliminate 
the source of the material of concern. Street sweeping measures are to begin immediately 
and will happen with a weekly frequency. The operations manager shall inspect to be 
sure that the sweeping has been performed and note the date and action on a new dust 
control log that has been created. 

OLE will reevaluate dust control measures required periodically to address any new 
concerns as site conditions or seasonal conditions change. Any new action will be 
implemented as necessary, along with dates and measures used recorded on the dust 
control log. 

Please feel free to contact me with any future concerns or concerns regarding this subject. 

Thank you, 

James Rose 
Envirom11ental Compliance Director 
OLE Scrap 


